
 
 
July 29, 2019 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
 
RE: Case 17-G-0239– Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Rates,       

Charges, Rules and Regulations of Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a 
National Grid for Gas Service 

 
Gas Safety and Reliability Surcharge (“GSRS”) for Niagara Mohawk Power 
Corporation d/b/a National Grid for Gas Service 

 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid (“the Company”) hereby 
submits its Statement of Gas Safety and Reliability Surcharge (“GSRS”) in compliance with 
Section 7.3 of the Joint Proposal approved by the Commission in the above-referenced case, as 
well as Rule 39 of the Company’s tariff, PSC No. 219 – Gas.  The GSRS allows the Company to 
recover (i) the cost to replace incremental leak prone pipe and (ii) the cost to repair additional 
leaks. 
 
 The Company has calculated the GSRS related to the period April 1, 2018 through March 
31, 2019 to be implemented for the 12-months starting August 1, 2019.  
 
 Attachment 1 contains the calculations used to develop the GSRS Surcharge. 

 
 Questions pertaining to this filing may be directed to Rozita Shortell at (315) 460-1023.   
 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
/s/ Kellie I. Smith 
 
Kellie I. Smith  
Director, NY Pricing 
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